
February 21, 2020 

In Response to the Novel Coronavirus Outbreak 

Dear students, 

In relation to the government classifying the novel coronavirus as a designated infectious 
disease, we ask that students respond to the situation in the following ways. 

1. In regards to travelling to China
At this time, please refrain from making any temporary trips to China that are not for 
urgent reasons.

2. In regards to (re-) entering Japan from China
1) If you experience symptoms such as a fever or respiratory difficulties while in China, 
consult a local medical institution.
2) If you experience the above symptoms upon entering Japan, you must report to the 
airport quarantine and follow their instructions.

3. After (re-) entering Japan from China
1) Once you have (re-) entered Japan, carefully monitor your health (for around 2 
weeks) regardless of the presence of symptoms such as a fever or respiratory 
difficulties, and refrain from leaving the house outside of urgent reasons.
2) If you develop symptoms such as a fever (37.5 ℃ or above) or respiratory 
difficulties, contact the health center of your jurisdiction and follow their instructions.

4. If you have not traveled to China
If you experience the above symptoms, refrain from leaving the house outside of 
urgent reasons. Contact the health center of your jurisdiction if you have the above 
symptoms for four days or more.

5. If you are diagnosed with (suspected) Novel Coronavirus
Follow the instructions of medical institution and contact the Health Center of 
Hitotsubashi University. Refrain from going to campus and any extracurricular 



activities. 
Health Center of Hitotsubashi University: 
TEL: 042-580-8172  e-mail: hoken.g@dm.hit-u.ac.jp 

Bureau of Social Welfare and Public Health, Tokyo Metropolitan 
Government Medical Information service 
https://www.fukushihoken.metro.tokyo.lg.jp/english/index.html 
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